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Minutes of the Local Government

York, North Yorkshire & East Riding Housing Board

1.00pm at Rural Arts Centre Thirsk
Monday 12th December 2016
1. Attendance: Cllr Richard Foster, Craven DC (Chair); Sarah Hall, NYSHP; Colin Dales, Richmondshire DC; John Craig, ERYC; Wyn Ashton, Craven DC; Julia Jennison, SDC; Chris France, NYMNPA; Cllr D Carr, CYC; Alison Fisher, NYMNPA; Cllr Ian Threlfall, Richmondshire DC; Cllr, Cllr Steve Arnold, Ryedale DC; Caroline Skelly, Hambleton DC; Cllr R Musgrave, Selby DC; Helen Kemp, Hambleton DC; John Burroughs, Scarborough BC; Helen Fielding, HCA; Gary Housden, Ryedale DC; Cllr Symon Fraser, ERYC; Julia Histon, York HA
2. Apologies for Absence: Cllr Chris Metcalfe, NYCC; Andrew Rowe, Scarborough BC; Madeline Bell, HBC; Paul Newman, Barratt/DWH; Cllr L Cowling, Ryedale DC; Paul Lightfoot, Broadacres HA; Cllr Brian Phillips, Hambleton DC; Sue Walters Thompson, Hambleton DC; Julian Rudd, YNYER LEP; Cllr Bill Chatt, Scarborough BC; Sue Walters Thompson, Hambleton DC.
3. Minutes of meeting held on 16th Sept 2016
The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record.
4. Feedback from Directors of Development and Governance

Colin gave a verbal update on the work of the Directors of Development (DoDs) Group. The work on the Spatial Framework is underway and the outcome will be shared with the Housing Board at a later date.
5. Community Led Housing and the Rural and Coastal Fund
Members discussed the expected funding through the Coastal and Rural Communities Fund. The Board supports the further development of the project in line with the funding issues outlined in the report and the associated pooling of resources.

6. Housing Strategy Performance Q1&2 2016/17 Performance Update

Sarah presented the monitoring information on performance against the priorities in the strategy for Qs 1&2 2016/17 and will circulate the final version once all figures are updated and the progress on the strategic sites is added. Members discussed the number of permissions granted and the number of unimplemented planning permissions and the reasons behind these and the initiatives which LAs can take to deal with these.

Actions:
· Review the number of unimplemented planning permissions and consider actions to address
· To hold an event to introduce the HCA, LAs and LEP and the funding/opportunities available to those with unimplemented planning permissions. Also link to RPs, SMEs, self builders etc. Feed this into the CHOG workstream.
7. Feedback from SME Builders and RP meetings

Discussed the feedback from the SME builders from NY Building Control Meetings earlier this year. Link to outcomes of Item 6. 
8. Housing Association Update and Feedback from LEP Meeting with HAs 24th Nov 2016

Julia fed back on the current environment for RPs and the meeting with the LEP in November – the main points were:
· Local opposition is still seen as an issue for RPs in this are

· RPs were supportive of the Harrogate/Craven Joint Commissioning approach

· Housing needs to be seen as an economic driver in itself and the LEP board could recognise this and appoint reps from major housebuilders based in the sub region to the LEP board if possible (Julian Rudd at the LEP is considering this).
· Attendees would welcome a future meeting with the LEP.

9. Homes & Communities Agency Update – Helen Fielding
Helen updated members on the current HCA programmes. HF to send to members.
10. Syrian Refugees Resettlement Update – John Burroughs
John updated members. Key in NY issues are:
· On target with arrivals and accommodation to date

· Arriving families are larger than anticipated and therefore a need for larger homes to accommodate in the private rented sector
· There is a greater need for adaptations than anticipated

The picture is similar in ERYC.
11. Section 106 agreement Task and Finish Group – Sarah Hall
Sarah updated members on the work of the task and finish group.

Action: Draft definitions and FAQs to be consulted on in the new year. Consultation to include Planning Committee members from some LAs.
12. AOB

Sarah informed members that HRH The Princess Royal will be opening a rural Exception site Scheme on 12th Jan 2017 and handed out invitations.
13. Date and time of Next Meeting

TBA
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